
Mountainheart Head Start/ Early 

Head Start/ PAT/PREP 

A division of 

Mountainheart Community Services,, Inc.      

 PO box 1509 
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Head Start Centers 

 

Baileysville 1 & 2  

304-732-7711 

Glen Fork 

304-682-4899 

Hanover 

304-938-3177 

Clear Fork 1 & 2 

304-682-4625 

Maben 1 & 2 

304-294-6079 

Southern 

304-294-7344 

Early Head Start Centers 

 

Baileysville ELC 

304-732-6695 

Clear Fork ELC 

304-682-5435 

Maben ELC 

304-294-6079 

Matheny ELC 

304-682-0474 

Mullensville ELC 

304-732-0011 

Westside ELC 

304-682-7099 

Wyoming East ELC 

304-294-4809 

 

To prevent infection and to slow transmission of 

COVID-19, do the following: 

Wash your hands regularly with soap and water, or 

clean them with alcohol-based hand rub. 

Cover your mouth and nose with a mask when in public 

settings or around others. 

Maintain at least six feet distance between you and 

people coughing or sneezing. 

Avoid touching your face. 

Cover your mouth and nose when coughing or sneez-

ing. 

Stay home if you feel unwell. 

Refrain from smoking and other activities that weaken 

the lungs. 

Practice physical distancing by avoiding unnecessary 

travel and staying away from large groups of people. 

   

Extra, Extra, Read All About It! 

 

 

We are so excited, 

Our Centers are now 

open 5 days a week! 



School Readiness  

 

 

 

Why Is Diversity Important In Early Childhood 

Classrooms? 

Supporting diversity in early childhood pro-
grams is a two-pronged process: helping chil-
dren to feel good about themselves, their fami-
lies, and their communities, and also exposing 
children to differences, things that are unfamiliar, 
and experiences beyond their immediate lives. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Glenna McCoy, 
Early Childhood &  

Disabilities Specialist  

phone: 304-682-8271 

Teresa Runyon, Chief Financial Officer 

Medena Lester, Family & community Engagement Specialist 

Gabriel Frye, Mental Health/ Trauma Specialist 

Tara Harvey, Safety/Health/Nutrition Specialist 

Tracy Cox, Family Support/File Specialist 

Jared Harless, Infant and Toddler Specialist 

Glenna McCoy, Early Childhood Specialist 

Kathy Milam, PAT Supervisor/ PREP Educator 

Stephanie Paynter, Transportation/Facilities Specialist 

Angela Gravely, Health Assistant/Support Specialist 

Christy Dishmon, HS/EHS Family Support Specialist 

Melinda Stewart, Family Engagement Case manager 

Adam Bradford, Data Manager, Quality Control Specialist 

 

PAT Parent Educators: 

Krista Warrix 

Kristin powers 

 

Home Visitors 

Penny Morgan     

Mary Nutter 

Wanda Adkins           Lori Brown 

Pam Nelson                Lisa Harper 

Sheila Perry 

_________________________________________________ 

Please visit us on Facebook at  

http://mountainheartwv.org 

Office Personnel 

Dreama Padgett, Executive Director 

Susan Stafford, Head Start/Early Head Start Director 

With Spring time just around the corner, parents have an 

opportunity to get outside with their infants and toddlers 

and help them explore the world of the outdoors.  Chil-

dren are curious and want to learn about their surround-

ings.  Below are some fun ways you can help your child 

safely explore the environment around them. 

 
Jared Harless , 

Infant and Toddler Specialist 

Phone 304-682-8271  



Gabriel Frye  

Mental Health/Trauma Specialist 

 Contact info.  

Office number. (304) 682-8271 ext-134 

gfrye@mthwv.org 

 

The importance of letting children be children 

I believe that children are born scientists.  They’re always turning over rocks and 

plucking petals off of flowers. Children are always using their imagination to explore the 

deepest oceans and the vast regions of the farthest galaxies.  The definition of exploration is 

the action of traveling in or through an unfamiliar area in order to learn about it. When we 

were kids, we took countless things apart whether we knew how to put it back together or 

not.  I heard Neil DeGrasse Tyson say once that adult scientists are kids that never grew up.  

       For example, a kid reaches in the refrigerator and pulls out an egg and starts juggling it. 

What’s the first thing we do as parents?  We say “stop playing with the egg, it could break, 

put it back.”  I challenge you to help your child find out that when it drops it breaks.  This a 

physics and a biology experiment.  If there is a small white “bulls-eye” shape on the yolk, 

then your egg is fertile. This bulls-eye shape is called a blastoderm and it holds the DNA for 

the chick.  This collection of cells is not an actual baby chick but instead, it had the potential 

to become a chick if incubated at the right temperature and humidity level.  Our children will 

go into the kitchen and pull out all the pots and pans and start banging on them.          

Again, we say “stop making all that noise, you’re getting the pans dirty”.  We just 

squashed an entire acoustics experiment. 

        The president of Harvard once said that if you think education is expensive you should 

try the cost of ignorance. 

        I believe that as parents it is our responsibility that we understand the nature and the val-

ue of own children. In my career people have asked me what can we do to get our children 

more involved in things. The truth is their already involved in things as far as their imagina-

tion’s will take them. It up to us as parents to keep encouraging our children and keep press-

ing the limits of their imagination. 

       During this uncertain time, let to our children be children and as parents lets be their big-

gest supporter and the fire that keeps their dreams lit. 

 

 

 



Wyoming County Universal Pre-K is now accepting applications for the 2021-2022 
school year.  

  For more information, contact: 

 

MountainHeart Head Start 

Medena Lester, 304-682-8271 ext. 110 
enrollment@mthtwv.org 

 or  

       

Wyoming County Schools 

Darlene Richards, 304-732-6262 ext. 1204 

dkrichar@k12.wv.us   
 

Children turning four years old prior to July 1, 2021 are eligible.  Three year olds may also 
qualify and are encouraged to apply.   

 
Hanover Pre-K/Head Start 

 

Huff Elementary School Pre-K 

 

Herndon Elementary School Pre-K 

 

Pineville Elementary School Pre-K 

 

Maben Pre-K/Head Start 

 

Road Branch Elementary School Pre-K 

 

Southern Pre-K/Head Start 



Hanover Head Start News! 

Come Celebrate Dr.  Seuss Week with us at 

Hanover Head Start / Pre K 

Monday: Wear your favorite Hat Day 

Tuesday: Wear the color Green (Green Eggs & Ham) 

Wednesday: Mismatched Day  

(wear mismatched clothes) 

Thursday: Crazy Sock Day 

Friday: Wear your favorite College Shirt 



Glen Fork Head Start News 

Our kids were learning to sew a mitten in class and virtu-
al.  We listened to the story, "The Mitten" and learned 
how to sew a mitten like Baba did when she sewed a 
mitten for Nikki in the story.  They all participated.   

The children at Glen Fork 

Head Start Have a 

Dream,  

We hope to help them 

reach their dreams! 

We will be doing activities each week with learning the colors of the rainbow. 

March 5-Red day "Wear Red day" Art activities with the color "Red" 

March 12-Blue day "Wear Blue day" Art activities with the color "Blue"   

March 17th-Green Day "Wear Green day" Art activities with the color "Green" 

March 19th-Yellow Day "Wear Yellow day" Art activities with the color "Yellow" 

March 24th-Orange Day "Wear Orange day" Art activities with the color "Orange" 

March 26th-Purple Day "Wear Purple day" Art activities with the color "Purple" 

First 2 weeks of March 1st to 12th we will be learning about Dr. Seuss and listening to all his stories-doing activities that will go 

along with his books-doing nutrition activities and learning about words that rhyme. 

Last 3 weeks of March 15th-31st we will be starting our study from the Creative Curriculum book about buildings-We will also 

include in our study of buildings about different animals that lives in a barn.   

March 19th we will do a WOW activity that teaches us how to make our own butter 

March 26th we will do a virtual field trip to see animals on a farm.  

Science activities for this month will include learning about the different kinds of weather and making sensory bottles doing Sci-

ence activities with colors. 

Kite day will be on March 26th-We encourage parents to spend quality time with their child and take them to a park or some-



We would like to welcome back our children and families. We are excited 
to have the children back in the Classroom live and in-person. 

In March we will be celebrating Read Across America for  Dr. Seuss’ 
Birthday.  

 

We will talk a little about Ireland because of St. Patrick’s Day.  

 

 

We will also be planting flowers welcoming Spring.  

We would like to encourage all that can to attend the virtual parent meeting on March 
18th at 11:30am; this is when we will discuss our Easter plans and decide what we 
will do for Easter.  Again WELCOME Back!!! 

Valentine’s Day was a BLAST 

We are so happy our kids 

are back 

5 days a week! 



 
We will be working on Insects, Bugs, Spring for the upcoming 2 months. We will also plan to have Easter    
Activities with the children here at the center. We will let the parents know what we are doing when the day 
is set. We are recruiting right now for the upcoming 2021-2022 year. 
Thanks to all the parents for letting us be apart of your Childs life. 

Maben II Head Start 



Clear Fork  II 
 
                  
 
 
 
 
 

 

      Ms. Clarrisa reading a book 
about how to be a good friend.  

  
 
Clear fork has a fun week planned for Dr. Seuss week, going to read 
the book Green Eggs and Ham and have green eggs for breakfast. 
Also, read the Red Fish, Blue Fish and we will be painting our hands 
red and blue to make a fish bowl, along with a Dr. Seuss hat with out 
names. 
 

  
                              
 
 Easter we have a few cute crafts we will be making along with 
 coloring Easter eggs and having  a egg hunt out on our playground. 
  
Spring is always a good time to learn about planting flowers, we plan 

 

 

 To 

Head Start 

Elijah 

& 

Millie 



Clear Fork I 



Maben I 

Maben 1 Alicia/Brittany/Sue  

 

 

 March 2nd we will celebrate  Cat in the Hat Day, with a hunt for green eggs to put with 
their ham. 

 

 March 17th We are going to have a clover hunt to see how many clovers can fill their 
classroom tree. Some will find a four-leave clover to be lucky. 

 

 Then to finish March we will have egg day to make and  match eggs  for cognitive play.  

 

 Sounds like a fun Month to explorer as we play, run, ride bikes, and a whole lot more. 



 

Baileysville II News 

 
                                                                

   

 

 

 

Thank you to all the parents that attended our parent meeting on  February 17.  We did a study on balls this month.  

You can talk to your child about different balls compare, catch, throw, draw, discuss small, medium, large, biggest, smallest, l 

least.  Please remember to work with your child daily on activities.  Thanks for your help and support.  

 

 

 

 

For the Office in Matheny 

 



Southern Head Start 
           
 

        
 

Valentines Day was great!!! 
A healthy snack for valentines Day  

Presidents  Day 

We are doing Dr. Seuss week the first 

week of March.  



Baileysville Early 

Learning Center 

 

 

 

     
 

 



Tara Harvey, RN, BSN 
 Health/Safety/Nutrition Specialist 

Head Start/Early Head Start  

 

According to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), 
efforts to reduce the spread of COVID-19 (like stay-at-home orders 

and shelter-in-place orders) have led to a decreased number of rou-
tine preventive medical services (well-child checkups, immunizations, 

routine dental exams, etc.). Restarting these services during the 
COVID-19 pandemic is essential for protecting individuals and com-

munities from preventable diseases and outbreaks. 



 

 

 

   

 





Clear Fork Early Learning Center 

 

  

 

In February we 

 decorated our 

room with LOVE! 



Maben Early Learning Center 

In March we will celebrate the coming of  Spring, Dr. 

Suess’ Birthday and St. Patrick’s Day 

Mrs. Missy & Mrs. Brooke’s 

Little Valentines, making a Valentine for mom! 



   Mullensville Early Learning Center 

 

                 

 

                                                     

                

Bringing the Out-

doors in, so the 

children get to 

play in the snow! 

They LOVED it! 

February was Black History 

Month 

Mrs. Paula & Mrs. Alex’s 

Little Valentines 



              Westside Early Learning Center 

News! 

Westside Early children loving their new play-

ground!!!!!!!!! Just look at those Happy Faces. 

Valentines Crafts 

OWL 

Always Love You 



Wyoming East Early Learning Center 

 

 

           

    

   

 

 

Wyoming East! 

We hope everyone has a Wonderful 2021. Welcome back 

to all our children. 

                                                    

Thank you to all parents who attended the Virtual Parent Meeting February 

10 at 12:30 We have been doing Valentine Day Crafts and President Day 

crafts with the children. 

In March we celebrate Dr. Seuss and St. Patrick's 
Day with crafts, books, and songs. 

Virtual Policy Council Meeting March 10th at 
11:00. 

Virtual Parent Meeting March 17th at 12:00.. 

Celebrate the First Day of Spring March 20th 
with crafts, books, and songs. 



Matheny Early Learning Center 

Winter Art 

Lessons about families 

We are ready for spring !!!!!!!!! 

Valentine’s Day Crafts 

PARENT MEETING – FEBRUARY 17TH: Matheny Early – 2:00 pm 
 
PARENT MEETING – MARCH 10TH:  Matheny Early – 2:00 pm 

Matheny Early Learning Center Family tree 



Remove and hang in bedroom for reminder! 



 

                 

                                                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

EHS Homebased Program/PAT 

Welcome to Mountainheart 

Karson !!!!!!!!!!!!!! 



  PAT/EHS  

Group Connections/

Socializations 

In person Group Connections/Socializations will be back as soon as 

it is safe to gather in groups again. 

Thanks to all the parents who have made our virtual group connections a 
success. We miss seeing you in person and if you haven’t had a chance to at-
tend a virtual group connection, we would like to invite you  to attend so you 
can get to know other parents and have some fun until we can meet in per-
son again. We are having lots of fun and have had guest speakers to attend. 
We are also drawing for prizes quarterly for families who are joining. 

 

 

Virtual fun 

Virtual Story Time Virtual Socials 

Keeping in touch 

Health education 



                              

 

 

 

 

                 Helpful Resources for Families 
Children’s Rights……………………………….. 1-800-787- KIDS 

Children’s Wish Foundation …………….……. 1-800-323-9474 

Department of Health and Human Resource in Pineville, WV…………. 304-732-6900 

Council of Aging……………………………………. 304-294-8800 

MountainHeart Community Services …………………………. 304-682-8271 

Wyoming County Health Department…………………………. 304-732-7941 

Wyoming County Clothes Shelter………………… 304-732-7427 

Catholic Community Services ……………………………… 304-436-4306 

Itmann Food Bank………………………. 304-732-6719 

Oceana Better Living Center ……………………………….. 304-682-4466 

St. Vincent De Paul …………………………….. 304-732-6800 

Wyoming County Baby Pantry …………………….. 304-923-9933 

WIC office (Oceana, WV) ………………………… 304-682-0475 

West Virginia Housing Development Fund ………………………………. 1-800-933-9843 

Mingo Housing Authority ……………………… 304-426-6228 

HUD (Housing and Urban Development) ………………… 304-732-6900 

Appalachian Service Project …………………………….. 304-732-7621 

Post Glen Apartments ……………………….. 304-682-5703 

Oceana Apartments ……………………. 304-682-4039 

Piney Garden Apartments ………………………………. 304-732-9191 

Guyandotte Hills Apartments …………………….. 304-294-0728 

Melinda Stewart 

Family Engagement Case Manager 





We would like to thank all our classrooms for helping us decorate 

our conference room with your crafts and smiling faces. 



Mountainheart Community Services Staff 

Have a safe and happy 

spring!!! 


